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Christ the King School
Newsletter
NOVEMBER 2015
NEWS FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S OFFICE
Dear Parents and Guardians,

October was the month of the Rosary. For the last week of October, we prayed 1 decet of the Rosary as a school during Morning Prayer. Starting in November, students will be recognized for demonstrating the Fruits of the Spirit that they are living. Names will be posted on the wall outside my office for the rest of the year. Each month a different Fruit of the Spirit will be recognized.

Volleyball season is well under way. We have 5 different teams and all are doing quite well. Thank you to the parent volunteers who have helped make this happen.

November 21 is the Feast of Christ the King. The Church has kindly invited all CTK families to participate in the Mass and potluck supper. Just sign up in the hallway between the church, let them know what you can bring and come celebrate.  Our school mass is on Friday, November 20.

To keep all our students as safe as possible, please park your car and walk your child to the playground. The parking lot is not a drop off point. If you wish to drop you child off please do so at the gate on either Lennox or Fernwood.  Students are to enter the building at the Fernwood Avenue entrance, not the Lennox side as there is no teacher on duty on Lennox. Please do not use the driveways on Fernwood Avenue as our neighbors are finding it inconvenient for their personal use to arrive home and not be able to use their driveway because somebody is in it. At the end of the school day, please park your car and walk to the playground to pick up your child.

On Friday, November 6 staff will be attending an in-service put on by the Western Conference of Catholic Educators at the Pastoral Centre. On November 13, staff will attend an in-service on ESD (Education for Sustainable Development).  Our ESD plan will soon be posted on our website under policies.

Have a good November.  We are presently planning our Advent activities and will inform you in our December newsletter.

Sincerely,
Mrs. S. Enns

Principal

PARENT’S ADVISORY COUNCIL NEWS 

Thanks to all of the families who bought and sold Show and Save books.  The pizza party for the class that sold the most books will be held in November, details to follow.

Our current PAC fundraiser is the wine raffle.  Thanks to the parent volunteers who distributed the raffle books, and collected the wine bottles during the Parent Teacher Conferences.  All Wine Raffle books have now been distributed to CTK families.  If you have not brought in a bottle of wine for the raffle, please drop your bottle off at the front office.  If you sell all of your wine raffle tickets, and would like some more tickets, there are usually a few partially sold books returned prior to the draw date.  Please let Mrs. Barnert in the front office know if you require additional tickets.  Proceeds from the wine raffle will go towards the school’s computers.

The next PAC meeting will be Wednesday, November 18th at 7 PM in the grade 8 classroom.  The topic of discussion will be fundraising ideas for the 2016-2017 school year.  Please bring your ideas/handouts to the meeting with you.  PAC does a maximum of four fundraisers per school year.

The next hot dog day is November 20th.  Tickets are available for purchase in the front office, exact change only.  The next Fun Lunch will be Boston Pizza, on November 27th.  An email will be sent out to the families once online ordering is ready to go for that lunch.
Coming Soon:  A PAC Facebook page  The page will be a private/closed membership group, just for school families, staff and board members.  This is a joint effort with the school board.

A co-chair for the school’s Walk-a-thon in St. Vital Park during the school day on May 20th, 2016 is still required.  If you would like to volunteer for this open position, please contact the front office.

CTK Parent Advisory Council

PARENT’S CORNER 
Thank you to the following families who have generously donated Lego to the school:  Wolanik Family and the Evenson Family.

We are continuing to look for donations of LEGO pieces from families.  If anyone would be willing to donate their used LEGO pieces, they would be greatly appreciated.  Please note that we will not be able to return the LEGO pieces after the club is done.  They will be held for future use.  Donations can be taken to the office, or passed along to Mrs. Piper or Mrs. Dado.

Thank you so much!!


Mrs. Piper & Mrs. Dado

GETTING WILD IN GRADE 6
On October 20th, the Grade 6 class had an employee come in from the Wildlife Haven. She brought along two birds; Max, the Great Horned Owl, and Cricket, the Falcon. We all sat silent and studied both birds, and learned how they got to the Wildlife Haven, their adaptations, what they eat for food, their predators, and habitats. The class learned that Max’s strong claws could instantly crush a mouse or any small animal. From the presentation, we learned that Cricket has an extremely sharp beak and she really likes people. In conclusion, the students enjoyed the presentation, and we will never forget our experience on October 20th.

Julia S., Grade 6 Student

TOP MARKS
Top Marks would like to remind all families of our 60 day return/exchange policy. The last date for return or exchange of any items purchased prior to September 10th, 2015 (but after May 1, 2015) is November 13th, 2015. If you have any items that need to be exchanged or returned please drop them off at the school office by November 13th, 2015.

Please include your name, address, phone number and state if you would like to return the items or exchange them for a different size. All items for return or exchange must be unwashed, unaltered, unworn with the tags still attached. 

Items purchased prior to May 1, 2015 will not be accepted for exchange or return.

If you have any questions please call the Top Marks Customer Service Desk at 1-800-667-7105
PICK UP AND DROP OFF RULES 

PICK-UP AND DROP –OFF POLICY: Outdoor supervision of students begins daily at 8:30 AM. Students who arrive before 8:30 AM or remain after 3:30 PM will be expected to use the Before and After School Program. Any child remaining in the playground after 3:30 PM, without direct supervision from a parent or guardian, will be brought to the After School Program for security reasons. Parents will be responsible for incurred costs of the program. There is no playground supervision at 3:25 p.m. Parents are expected to park their car and walk to their child from the playground. Students are to wait in the playground. 
PARKING LOT RULES: 

OPTION 1 – PARK AND WALK: The parking lot is restricted for use by those parents who will park their cars and walk or pick up their child (ren) to the gate. 

OPTION 2 – PARENTS WHO DROP OFF THEIR CHILDREN: The drop off zone for everyone else will be the bus loading area on Fernwood Avenue. The children can proceed safely through the gate into the playground.

In consideration of our neighbours, please refrain from turning around in the driveways on Fernwood Avenue. Their yards and driveways are private property.  Thank you for your help.
Manitoba Education and Advanced Learning has posted the online release of My Child in the Middle Years: A Parent Resource.  It is available on the department’s website at www.edu.gov.mb.ca/k12/midyears/index.html
Commit to Kids is a program on watching that school and places are safe from predators.  All staff at CTK has taken the program.  If you are interested in the program their  website is www.commit2kids.ca.

BOARD OF DIRECTORS
The Board of Directors has had a busy month.  Earlier this month we hosted a Strategic Planning Meeting with the help of representatives of the Christ the King community.  The purpose of this meeting was to generate ideas and priorities for our school for the next 5 years.  Once these goals have been prioritized, we will share them with you to show you what the board’s focus will be for the next 5 years.

Last week we held our Annual General Meeting.  The AGM is an opportunity for us to share with you what we have accomplished over the last year and to give you an opportunity to ask questions of us.  The night was a success and we hope to see you out next year.

Just a reminder that the school is holding a wine raffle.  The draw will be held on Wednesday, December 9th.  It is a great opportunity to help support the school as well as hopefully stock your wine cabinet for the upcoming Christmas season!  The school will use the funds raised on this special project for computer upgrades.  Please contact the office to purchase tickets or to get a hold of more books to sell.

Our next board meeting is November 11th at 7:00pm in the Lennox Hall. If you have any questions or constructive feedback that you would like to share with the Board of Directors, you are invited to attend this meeting or any of our regular Board meetings which are held on the second Wednesday of each month at 7pm in Lennox Hall.  Please notify the school office if you plan on attending the meeting. 

Board of Directors
MATH IN SCHOOLS – A MAPC FORUM FOR PARENTS
Enlightening parents about math education in Manitoba schools and the strategies they might employ to support learning both at home and in the community. 
Saturday, November 14, 2015

9:00 a.m. – 12:30 p.m.

Louis Riel School Division Office

Register today by emailing

Info@mapc.mb.ca
** This is a free event but registration is required as space is limited.   

MARY’S ANGELS

The Grade 6 class will be selling Mary’s Angels Christmas ornaments again this year. The proceeds of each ornament will be divided between the Grade 6 class’ camp fund and the Marian Hour Centre. This year, there are three different glass angels to choose from. The red angel is holding a heart, the white angel is praying, and the gold angel is holding a star. The Grade 6 students will be selling them at recess times during the month of November while quantities last. Each angel costs $5. Sales will begin November 9. Thank you for supporting the Grade 6 Camp!
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